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review of non-A WO decisions. Furthermore, in those cases that are summarily affirmed, the
imrnigrationjudge's decision is clearly designated as the final agency decision on the merits of the case.

Furthermore, there is no evidence that the Federal courts' reversal/remand rates ofBIA decisions
have changed significantly since the new procedures were instituted. This indicates that the quality of
the BIA' s jurisprudence has remained consistent and unaffected by the use of A was and single Board
Member review. Finally, we note that only aliens, and not the Government, may appeal decisions;
Federal courts never see cases where an alien is granted relief.

Much of this infofll1ation was available on our Web site and provided to your reporter while your
article was under development. Unfortunately, it was not included and resulted in a misleading article
that was a disservice to your readers, particularly those who have a personal interest in the integrity of
the appeals process. The BIA Members and attorney staff are dedicated professionals who take their
jobs very seriously and recognize the personal implications of the work of the BIA, which is often the
last recourse before an individual faces removal. ,

Sincerely,

Assistant Managing Editor, Metro

Copy to:
Scott Lebar


